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PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE -  Dr Darren Egberts 

This week’s prayer recognises the start of Lent this week with Ash Wednesday.  The forty days of Lent are a fundamental 
part of the Christian tradition as preparation for the Easter Triduum of the Last Supper, Good Friday and the glory of Easter 
Sunday.  Lent calls all faithful Christians to the threefold challenge of daily prayer, almsgiving and fasting.  The sacrifice and 
personal discipline required to achieve these provide a touchstone for the ongoing challenge that is living a life after the 
example of Christ. 
 
To mark the beginning of the school year for all Catholic school students in the Archdiocese of Melbourne, Archbishop Peter 
Comensoli has issued a letter to all families.  The letter follows my article below. 
 
Remote Learning and Teaching 
 
The uncertainty that we have been living with for the past twelve months was reinforced this week with the snap lockdown 
and three days of remote schooling.  An enormous thanks to students, parents and teachers who managed this change 
quickly and effectively.  Hopefully there has been little interruption to learning programs.  However, until vaccines are rolled 
out to a majority of the country’s population, we need to be prepared to continue to make these changes at short notice. 

Financial Support 
 
Throughout the challenges of last year, the College offered significant support to almost 150 families affected by the 
economic downturn.  This support will continue throughout 2021, although requests for financial support will be managed 
through the College’s normal procedures for concessions.  Families who are in financial difficulties are urged to make 
contact with the College’s Business Manager, Mr Matthew Shaw (mshaw@shckyneton.catholic.edu.au) or through College 
Reception 54211200. 

NEWSLETTER 
18 February 2021 

 
Ash Wednesday marks the beginning of the Church’s season of Lent. The marking of the 
Ashes on our forehead on this day is a public expression of our faith and that we are sorry 
for the times we have not been at our best.  It is a time of prayer, fasting and almsgiving 
(donating what we can to Project Compassion).  
 
Through prayer we come closer to God so that we are better able to realise our baptismal 
promise to live justly as Jesus teaches us. Fasting joins us in solidarity with people  
experiencing poverty who often have no choice but to go without the basic human needs. 
Sharing what we have, or ‘almsgiving’, is a sign of our commitment to justice and our 
thanks for all that God has given us. 
 
Lent prepares us for the season of Easter, the most important time in the Church’s  
calendar. By praying, fasting and giving alms, we are reminded of Jesus’ death and  
resurrection. 
 
Jesus brought the promise of hope to all people so that we may 
“Have life and have it to the full.” (John 10:10). May we be  
encouraged to ‘Be More’ in our own lives, and in the lives of others. 
 
Please Lord Jesus help us to think of others who are less fortunate 
and prepare ourselves well for Easter.  Amen 

http://www.shckyneton.catholic.edu.au
mailto:principal@shckyneton.catholic.edu.au
mailto:mshaw@shckyneton.catholic.edu.au
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New Staff 
Over recent weeks, Sacred Heart College has welcomed a number of new staff: 
 

 Michael Quinn   Semester 1 English and Religious Education 

 Charlotte Noonan  Sports Trainee 

 Jan McIntyre    Education Support – Administration 

 Annette Osborne  Education Support – Study Hall 
 
 
Music Scholarship Auditions 
Instrumental Music is an intrinsic part of Sacred Heart College’s educational offerings and the easing of CV-19 restrictions 
this year promises a return to live performances and concerts.  As part of our music program, a large number of students 
are auditioning this week for a range of music scholarships.  I wish each student all the very best. 
 
Sacred Heart College Visitors’ QR Code 
In the current environment, the College is required to record all visitors in and out of the College 
to ensure contact tracing is possible in the event of a positive Covid-19 case or close 
contact.  We are using the Victorian Government’s QR code.  Details on its use as included 
below.  If parents or visitors  are unable to use the code, there will be the option of manually 
signing in and out.  The QR code will be used for large events such as assemblies, and also any 
after hours events.  Visitors entering the College during school hours can continue to sign in with 
the VIZOO system. 
 
Visitors can scan the QR code by opening up their smartphone’s camera and allowing it to focus on the code. The 
smartphone will then generally identify 
the code and say what to do next. If 
this does not work, it is suggested that 
you download the Service Victoria app 
from the Google Play Store or Apple 
App Store. 
 
 
 
Yours in Mercy, 
 
 
Dr Darren Egberts 
Principal 
 

https://play.google.com/store/apps/details?id=au.gov.vic.service.digitalwallet.citizen&hl=en
https://apps.apple.com/au/app/service-victoria/id1438062029
https://apps.apple.com/au/app/service-victoria/id1438062029
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Our 2020 graduate destinations 
 
It is always pleasing to see that our graduates have sound opportunities beyond Sacred Heart. This group of students  
experienced the most tumultuous year in living memory, but their resilience shone through. We wish them well as they begin 
their new courses or start work in their new careers. 
 
The data on destinations is compiled by Karina Wheeler and she noted some interesting facts: 

 Higher Education is still the number one destination for our students. 

 77% accepted into higher education.   (80% of those having been offered one of their top 3 preferences).  

 4% awaiting offers.  

 12% achieving apprenticeships. This has grown from 8% in 2019 and 6% in 2018, a great outcome for VCAL students 
this year. 

 6% in employment and 1% awaiting a pathway outcome.  

 Over the last 3 years, La Trobe, ACU 
and RMIT remain the top three  
Universities of choice.  The study area 
of Arts is the top choice and has been 
over the last 3 years, followed by the 
study area of Science. Interestingly 
to note Science has grown in popularity 
since 2019, but Arts still remains the 
preferred choice.  

 
This year Monash was more popular than  
University of Melbourne. This may be due 
to the fact that we had a larger number of  
students wanting to study double degrees, for 
example Art and Science.  
 

 
 

Fri 26/2  - Year 7 Sport - Cricket, Volleyball and 
     Tennis 
    - Unit 3 OES Swimming Assessment 
 
Mon 1/3  - Year 7 Camp and Reflection Days 
     Mon 1/3 to Fri 5/3 
 
Tues 2/3  - Year 8 Sport  -  Cricket, Volleyball and
     Tennis 
 
Wed 3/3  - Unit 3 OES Dive Camp 3/3 to 5/3 
 
Thur 4/3  - Unit 3 Geography Fieldwork Excur. 
     around Woodend 
    - Period 5  -  3.45pm to 5.00pm 
 
 

CALENDAR DATES 

Fri 19/2  - Music Scholarship Auditions 
    - VCAL Food on Foot Excursion P4 
 
Mon 22/2  - Year 8 Swimming Program 22/2 to 13/3 
    - Senior Sport - Tennis and Volleyball 
    - Peer Support and Mentoring Sessions 
 
Tues 23/2 - Year 9 Refugee/Asylum Seeker  
     Incursion  
    - Duke of Edinburgh Guest Speaker 
    - Period 5  3.45pm to 5.00pm 
    - Year 7 Welcome Liturgy commencing
     5.30pm  -  Liturgy 6.30pm 
 
Wed 24/2  - Intermediate Sport  - Cricket, Tennis  
     and Volleyball 
    - Year 10 OR Rock Climbing Excursion 

Bereavements  -  Yours prayers are asked for the following families who are mourning the passing of a loved 
one recently.  The Bradfield Smith families on the passing of Geoffrey Bradfield, grandfather of Jemima 12D.  
Also the Bosanko family on the passing of Maxwell Bosanko, grandfather of Mitchell 8D. 
 
Our thoughts are with you all at this sad time. 

DEPUTY PRINCIPAL - LEARNING & TEACHING -  Debra McNaughton 
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Hospitality - Welcome the Stranger 

 
The Class of 2020 has achieved  

excellent results and can be proud of their 
achievements.   

 
As a group of students, they were a close-knit 
community and have been supportive of each 

other. 
 

Our College Dux Amber Jepsen and  
Dux Proximus Jack O’Leary achieved  

excellent results. 
 

Amber  will be attending The University of  
Melbourne to study Arts  and Jack will  be  

attending Monash University to study  
Science / Arts. 

 
Our Top Ten best performing students are to 
be congratulated for their excellent results, 

achieved through hard work, commitment and 
by building good relationships with their  

teachers who supported them in Year 12. 
 

Students at Sacred Heart excel in many areas   
including sport, performing and visual arts and  

areas of vocational pathways into industry.   
 

Our academic achievements add to the  
culture, diversity and rich courses we offer at 

the College to ensure our students have a 
‘vibrant life.’ 

 

 
 
 
 
 

Dr Darren Egberts 
PRINCIPAL 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Please click here to access the full Academic Brochure which details all our  
students achievements for 2020 

https://www.shckyneton.catholic.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/2021/02/Celebrating-Academic-Success-in-2020-Booklet.pdf
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FACEBOOK 
 

We are now very active on Facebook and we 
would love our College Community to follow the 
wonderful achievements and events in which 
students and staff are participating. 
 

Please click the icon ‘click here to find us on 
facebook’ (be sure you are following the official 
SHC page) 
 

We look forward to posting the news of the 
College and the students in the future. 
 

Yearbook 2020   
 Debbie Scarlett, Publications Officer 

 
The Yearbooks for 2020 were given out on the final day of school last year.   
 
If your child has not received their Yearbook, due to being away on this day, please ask 
them to come to the Student Office to collect theirs.   
 
We have advertised this in the Daily Messages, however, we still have many books  
uncollected. 
 
If you have any queries, please call me at the College. 

School Fees Direct Debit and Discount Reminder 
 
A reminder to families that Sacred Heart College offers Direct Debit payment plans. Please contact the Finance Office for 
details, or to arrange a plan.  
 
For families who are in a position to pay via lump sum, a $200 discount per student is available to any families who settle 
their Tuition Fees and Levies charges in full before 28 February  - please hurry to take advantage of this offer! 
 

 
CSEF Applications (Camps, Sports & Excursions Fund)  

 
Families holding a valid means-tested concession card or are temporary foster parents are eligible to apply.  This applies to 
families who hold a Current Veterans Affairs Gold Card, a Health Care Card or a Pensioner Concession Card.  
 
The government will pay $225 directly to the College, and the College will match this amount. A total of $450 will be  
credited to your Family School Fee account for each student. This form is available on the College website under ‘Enrol 
with Us then Fees and Expenses  -  Financial Assistance Form   
 
 
Alternatively you can contact the College Accounts  
Department  for any queries relating to the CSEF.  
 
Closing Date 25/6/2021 
  

FROM THE FINANCE DEPARTMENT -   Matthew Shaw, Director of Business  

https://www.facebook.com/Sacred-Heart-College-Kyneton-1218195834857155
https://www.shckyneton.catholic.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/2020/10/CSEF-2020-October.pdf
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VCE NEWS  -  Peita Rocard, VCE Coordinator 

Time Management and Study in Year 12 VCE 

With the ongoing impacts of the pandemic, students are to be encouraged to practise good time management skills and 
strategies whilst at home and/or at school. 

Time management is key to getting the most out of students’ final year of secondary schooling.  We want our students to 
achieve their best results, whilst staying healthy and happy.  Students need to try and maintain a balance of school work, 
recreation, time with family and friends, and most importantly enough sleep.  The following is some advice that was provided 
to our Year 12 students on their first day back this year: 

 Aim for completing 3 hours of additional revision/study time per subject per week 

 Break this up into 30-45-minute blocks (don’t try to study for 3 hours on one topic/subject) 

 Remember your study periods at school can be included in this – so don’t waste them 

 Complete a weekly study timetable and include time for eating, sleeping, recreation and part-time work, as well as 
your time for study 

 Consider the best times for you to do your study e.g. Are you a morning or an evening person? 

 This is time to complete homework, but also to revise what you have learned during the day, make summaries 
and/or quizlets, and attempt practice questions 

 Use your study timetable and/or to-do lists to tick off tasks as you complete them, this will give you a good 
sense of achievement 

 Start the year the way you plan to continue so that you get into some good habits early on. 

 

Further information on the importance of managing your time can be found here: 

 http://ergo.slv.vic.gov.au/learn-skills/study-skills/getting-organised/manage-your-time  

 

Examples of study timetables can be found here: 

https://austudent.elevateeducation.com/media/books-planner/study-timetable  

https://onlinestudyaustralia.com/study-planner-timetable/ 

 

 
Accessing PAM (Parent Access Module) 

 
If you are a new parent/guardian you will have been sent PAM log in details from Mr Brendan Murphy by email. If it is not in 
your inbox please check your spam folder. Follow the prompts to log onto PAM. 
 
As a parent/guardian you are able to: 

 View assessment tasks and classwork that are due for your child 

 View Daily Messages 

 Access the calendar for up and coming events 

 Important Documentation for Parents 
 
In order to do so you need to enter PAM via the Sacred Heart 
College Website - CLICK HERE.  Please do not try to log on to 
the SIMON site that your child has access to for school  
information. 
 
If you are parents/guardians who share custody of your  
children, you are able to get your own access to PAM by  
contacting the school Registrar, Ms Denise Lawrence, 
dlawrence@shckyneton.catholic.edu.au . Details will be  
forwarded to enable you to gain access.  

 

LEARNING OPERATIONS COORDINATOR -  Jamie Walker 

http://ergo.slv.vic.gov.au/learn-skills/study-skills/getting-organised/manage-your-time
https://austudent.elevateeducation.com/media/books-planner/study-timetable
https://onlinestudyaustralia.com/study-planner-timetable/
https://www.shckyneton.catholic.edu.au/innovative-learning/pam/
mailto:dlawerence@shckyneton.catholic.edu.au
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      Year 7 Immunisations 2021 
  
Every day vaccination saves lives and makes it possible for Victorians to live free from the illness and disability 
caused by many infectious diseases. All Year 7 Victorian secondary students have the opportunity to receive the 
following free vaccines.   
 

   Diphtheria, tetanus and pertussis (whooping cough) – single dose 
Human papillomavirus (HPV) – 2 doses (minimum 6 months apart) 

 
Year 7 students at Sacred Heart College will receive their immunisations on  Friday 26 March  and Friday 22 October  

 

Local councils deliver the program and schools distribute the vaccine information and consent card booklets. 
 

The Public Health and Wellbeing Regulations authorise schools to release parent and student information to local councils so 
that councils can follow up with parents after the consent card booklets have been distributed. 
 

This means that we will provide Macedon Ranges Shire Council with your contact details, and a local council immunisation 
representative may contact you with vaccine program information.  
 

If you do not wish for your details to be provided to Macedon Ranges Shire Council, please advise me in writing before close 
of business on 19 February 2021.  
 

If you are unable to contact me by the above date, you will need to contact the immunisation officer responsible for the 
vaccine program at Macedon Ranges Shire Council, in the event that you have queries about your contact details. 
 

The next step will be to read the information provided in your child’s consent card booklet and complete all sections. Detach 
Part A with all fields completed, and return to the College. Without returning Part A of the consent card booklet, a student 
may miss the opportunity to be vaccinated.  
 

It is important this section is completed and returned to the school, regardless of whether you consent for your child to be 
vaccinated or not as part of the school-based program. Please have consent cards returned to the College by Friday 19 
February 2021. 
 

Should you require further information please do not hesitate to contact Jalna Holmes on 5421 1200 

HEALTH CENTRE INFORMATION  -  Jalna Holmes   

MUSIC NOTES  -  Terry Carrick 

On Wednesday 24 March 2021, the Music Department will host a special event: our annual Ensemble Workshop Day. All 
students enrolled in the Instrumental Music Program will be involved in these activities due to their (mandatory) required  
participation in at least one College ensemble. Please note that every student at Sacred Heart College is very welcome to 
participate in an ensemble, whether they are learning an instrument or not.  
 
During the first part of the day (periods 1-3), students will work within their respective College ensembles to further hone their 
skills of playing or singing in a musical group. During period 4, ensembles will present a performance showcasing their  
new-found skills and repertoire, in the Theatre. This concert is a wonderful opportunity for the students to see and hear their 
peers perform and reflect upon their own performance skills. 
 
If students have not already done so, they should register for their preferred ensemble by using an online form at 
www.tinyurl.com/ensembles2021  
 
Students should wear full school uniform and attend their usual Homeroom assembly before moving to the Theatre for a 
short briefing. They will then move to their ensemble workshops with the following teachers: 
 

1. Choir (with Mrs Duggan and Ms Clarke) 
2. Show Band (with Ms Gill and Ms Morris) 
3. Guitar Ensembles (with Mr Roberts and Mr Duggan) 
4. Percussion Ensemble (with Mr Rousch and Mr Brentnall) 
5. String Ensemble (with Mr Vyhnal) 

 
Whilst this event takes place during the day, I encourage parents to attend this concert. It will start at 2:05pm in the Mary 
Moloney Theatre and parents are required to sign in at the College’s General Reception. Please note that any parents who 
would like to join us are required to wear a mask indoors, sanitise their hands and maintain social distance. 
 
We are in a wonderful position, whereby demand for spaces in the Instrumental Music Program has required us to hire an-
other staff member! We welcome Mr Jared Brentnall to our team.  Jared is a wonderful drum and guitar teacher, and we are 
very fortunate to have him on the Music staff. 

http://www.tinyurl.com/ensembles2021
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At Sacred Heart College we  
value our partnerships formed 
between families, the  
College and Community.  
 
We aim to continue supporting 
our families and raising parental awareness of the benefits of 
engaging in their children’s education along with providing 
them with the skills to do so. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Parent Engagement Partnership   
   
Denise Lawrence   

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
Mr Damien Zanic, Sports Coordinator     

 
The College Swimming Carnival which was postponed from last week, will now be re-scheduled and we will advertise the 
date in due course.  Please check your Operoo letter for all details when the date is confirmed. 

School Sport Victoria will once again be offering the opportunity for students with emerging talent to register to trial for 
school sport Team Vic teams in 2021. 
 
Registrations to trial will be opening very soon and remain open until Monday 1 March, 2021 for Team Vic Big 5 teams: 12 
years and under Boys’ Australian Football, 12 years and under Boys’ Basketball, 12 years and under Girls’ Basketball, 12 
years and under Boys’ Cricket, 12 years and under Boys’ Football (Soccer) and 12 years and under Netball. 
 
Please note that registration to trial for these teams is limited to three students from our school. If there are more students 
than three seeking endorsement it is up to the school Principal to ensure a selection process is undertaken to choose the 
most appropriate students in 2021. 
 
These are not Come ‘n’ Try opportunities. They are a process for selecting a Team Vic State Team going to School Sport 
Australia National Championships. 
 
A minor change to the process for 2021 is: 

1. 12 years and under Girls’ Australian Football will be offered. All nominees will go direct to State Trials. 12 years and 

under Girls Football (Soccer) will not be required to go through stages of selection. All nominees will go direct to State  
Trials. 
 
For further information regarding the Team Vic program visit www.ssv.vic.edu.au/team-vic  or speak with Mr Damien Zanic, 
Sport Coordinator the College. 

 
 

http://www.ssv.vic.edu.au/team-vic
http://www.trybooking.com/BOYJJ
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NEWS FROM THE CLASSROOM   

A response to the poem We Are Going by 
Oodgeroo Noonuccal 
 
By Hana Tsuya 
 
Now a rundown city, 

Years of neglect, walked upon like it’s nothing. 

Forgotten and lost like old dreams and memories. 

The white men, like ants, have grown in numbers. 

The sign is lost, just like the old bora ring, 

Rubbish covering it makes it unrecognisable. 

No one knows 

The significance and tales of the old tribe lost. 

Since the day of the white men rampage, 

Not much has changed; it continues to be lost. 

 

New generations of the old white men, 

Continue to waltz around like it’s theirs. 

‘This is our land, our country,” 

“You shouldn’t be here”, cries the spirits of the old tribe, 

But their cries go unheard. 

Now  

We are the future, 

Gaphembah Hill where lightning bolt fell, 

Thunderers felt no longer chasing him. 

Motor cages scare away the eagle, 

The kangaroo and the emu haven’t been seen. 

 

Hiding from prying eyes, 

The shadow ghosts search for the heat of the campfire. 

Forgotten, 

Forgotten and lost like old dreams and memories. 

Been blocked by the men, they couldn’t take back what was 

theirs. 

They haven’t stepped foot since the bora ring 

Forgotten. 

It’s been forgotten. 

Now like a distant dream. 

 

A response to the  
poem  
‘We Are Going’ 
 
By Olivia Tuck 
 
We stole their land from 

them, 

And claimed it as our own. 

We used their old Bora Ring 

As a place to dump our  

rubbish. 

We said that they were strangers 

Even though we did not belong here. 

 

They are the culture, 

The core of our country, 

The owners of the land 

Where they hold sacred ceremonies. 

They are the past, the hunts and the laughing games 

But instead, we come here and take all that away. 

 

We use our guns to drive them away 

They scuttle over the hills, 

Scared of how much control we hold. 

We steal their children, 

And try to drum the culture out of their bones. 

 

We did not consider them equals, 

Instead flora and fauna. 

We did not give them the right to vote, 

Instead, they suffer torture. 

We were selfish and rude and crazily obnoxious.  

And only now we realise and say sorry. 

 

Because we are sorry 

For what our ancestors did, 

I know that little word will never be enough. 

But we are sorry for stealing your land and taking away 

your culture, 

And we want you to know: 

Please don’t go. 

YEAR 9 POETRY 

School Photo Day  -  Make Up Day 
 

MSP Photography were here for College Photo Day last Thursday.  If your child was away that day, and missed 
their photo, there will be a ‘Make Up’ day.  As soon as a date is set we will advise the students.  All students must 
have a College photo, however, you are not obliged to order photos from the photographer. 
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CATHERINE MCAULEY LIBRARY NEWS  -   Jodie Warner   

I don’t think we anticipated working and learning from home again did we?!   
Never fear! The Catherine McAuley Library has you well-equipped for remote  
learning.  

 
 
There’s no excuse to be without something good to 
read. We’ve just added a selection of new titles to 
our eplatform.. Check these out! 
 

Our ebook and audiobook collection can be  
accessed via Simon Quicklinks, Wheelers ePlat-
form.  
 

Log in with your school username and password. 
Don’t forget to download the app so you can read on 
the go from your 
mobile device! 
 
 

 

We’ve also resubscribed to Access Australian Newspapers - NewsBank. This 
database provides access to over 600 Australian newspapers and is accessible 
via Simon Quicklinks - Online Newspaper Subscriptions . Use the search bar to 
look for a specific topic or click on the newspaper links on the right hand side to access the daily papers.  
 

If you have any questions or want some help accessing these resources, then please email 
library@shckyneton.catholic.edu.au and Mrs Burke and Ms Warner will happily help you.   Happy reading! 

NEWS FROM THE CLASSROOM  - Food Technology  -  Belinda Kime  

Food Technology classes at Sacred Heart have been travelling along nicely with lots of enthusiasm from the students.   
 
Year 7s and 8s have been learning about the importance of hand washing and navigating their way around the kitchen with a 
kitchen scavenger hunt.  They have made chocolate truffle balls and French toast. 
 
Year 9s have revisited kitchen safety and hygiene.  They have practised their pastry making skills by producing both pasties 
and apple and cinnamon turnovers.   
 
Year 11s had an opportunity to make fresh bread. The kitchen smelt amazing as it was baking!  Putting theory into practice, 
they applied their knowledge of the development of early agriculture and how survival was dependant on the cultivating of 
wild crops such as wheat, drying the grains and turning them into flour.   
 
Year 12s looked at the science behind coagulation and demonstrated their knowledge by poaching an egg and making Eggs 
Florentine.  It was interesting to see the differences in poaching an egg when it was placed straight into boiling water, had no 
vinegar or the perfect environment of heat, vinegar and a whirlpool.   

mailto:library@shckyneton.catholic.edu.au
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Welcome Back to Arts Spot 2021 
 
We look forward to showing you the wonderful things we are doing in our art, vis comm, media,  
music and drama classes, and the creative work that our students produce this year!  
 
We also welcome back Ms Maxine McKee after a year of Long Service Leave to teach Year 7  
Vis Comm and Year 8 Art. We look forward to having her expertise back in the department.  
 
Year 10 Art have started drawing some amazing fruit and vegetables to learn about how to use different  
media, and build-up the tool box of drawing tools and techniques. They are learning to draw using negative  
space, contour lines, finding the light source and drawing shadows and highlights.  
 
Here are some shots of them working.  Watch this space for some more big wobbly drawings in the near future!  
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COMMUNITY NEWS 

Call for Applications  
Zonta Young Women in Public Affairs Award 

2021  
 

 Are you, or someone you know aged 16-19 
(by 1 April 2021)? 

 Are you or someone you know; 

 Actively committed to volunteerism? 

 Experienced in local government,  
student government, or workplace  
leadership? 

 Have volunteer leadership achieve-
ments? 

 Have knowledge of Zonta International 
and its programs? 

 Have support for Zonta International 
mission of empowering women world-
wide through service and  
advocacy? 

 
The Zonta Young Women in Public Affairs Award 
recognises young women for their commitment to 
volunteerism, volunteer leadership achievements 
and dedication to empowering women worldwide. 
 

1 APPLICATION, 3 OPPORTUNITIES 
 

 Zonta Club of Kyneton Award - $400 AU  

 Zonta District Award - $1,500 USD 

 Zonta International Award - $5,000 USD 
 

Applications close Monday 1st March 2021, 5.00pm. 
 
For more information or to submit an application - 
secretary@zontakyneton.org.au      
   
Application forms can be found at - zonta.org/YWPAAward   
 

Apply today to the Zonta Internationals Young Women in Public Affairs (YWPA) Award Program. 
 


